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Dear brother/collaborator, 
 
The year 2023 started with a lot of evangelistic activities. Thanks to 
God, La Roca church could organize e medical campaign, and some 
camps in January and February.  
I Will share about these activities with you in this newsletter.  
 

Medical campaign 
In the period of January 16th to 21st we had a medical campaign. A 
group of North-American medical doctors and nurses came to Peru 
to give free medical attention. We visited different neighborhoods. At 
Quilmaná we encountered a very sad case of a lady who had 
several serious problems. She had physical, emotional, mental and 
socio-economic problems.  

This lady called Pilar, was 
about to lose the place 
where she stayed, and she 
was desperate. She came 
to the campaign and told us 
that she wanted to commit 
suicide. She had already 
attempted to do so, but it 
didn’t work out. So, at that 
moment we took her apart 
and talked with her about 
her situation. 

Medical doctors attending patients 
 

We shared the hope of the 
gospel with her. She felt relieved 
and thanks to God we could 
give her a bible and glasses, for 
she had an eye problem as well. 
She returned home joyfully. Her 
main problem had been solved; 
now she has eternal hope and a 
reason to live. Glory to God! 
(Mark 10:45).   
     Interpreting for a patient (triage) 
 

Let’s pray for Pilar, so that God can continue to work in her life and 
that she might receive adequate medical treatment for her feet that 
had serious wounds. The last day of the campaign the Lord opened 
a door to minister to several ladies who had come with serious 
relational problems. I thank God that I could minister to them and 
share the gospel!  
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Thanksgiving: 
 

 Opportunity to 
minister in medical 
campaign and camps; 

  
 Growing number of 

children that are 
attending the ministry: 
‘Joyas Preciosas’ on 
Saturday; 

 
 Grace and favors 

of God; 
 

 God’s protection 
and care; 

 
 Opportunities to 

share the gospel; 
 
Prayer petitions: 
 

 Fruit of salvation in 
the lives of Rut, Maria 
and Pilar; 

 
 Pilar’s health: 

treatment of her feet;  
 

 Intervention of God 
in my migratory 
situation; 

 
  Wisdom for my job 

in school and my other 
ministries; 

 
 Ministry with 

mothers in ‘Casitas’; 
 

 Cyclone ‘Yaku’ and 
the victims; 

  
 Provision, health 

and strength; 
 

 

Youth Camps 
Our first camp was with pre-adolescents (January 24th to 27th), they 
excitedly participated in worship and competitions, and enjoyed good 
spiritual food. I thank God for the opportunity to give a workshop 
together with a brother on ‘Jesus our real Influencer and how we can 
be influencers’ for Christ’. We also prepared a theatre on the life of 
Job for the parents. Job didn’t have any technology, but he was an 
influencer approved by God because of the spiritual quality of his life.  
 

I thank God for the unexpected 
opening to give a lecture to the 
parents. This addressed the 
dangers & risks in the social 
media. The goal was to create 
awareness in the parents to take 
care of their children, instruct 
them in the Word and not give 
away their lives to the enemy 
that is behind the social media.  

During the workshop with pre-adolescents 
 

The theme for the camp of the adolescents (January 31st to February 
3rd) was the same as that of the pre-adolescents. We gave a 
workshop on the dangers in 
social media and how to protect 
themselves. The last camp 
(February 6th to 10th) was for 
kids of 6 to 8 years. Their 
enthusiasm was remarkable, 
especially, when we were 
praising God and competing in 
teams. During this camp I gave 
two bible classes.  
    
     A view of kid’s camp 
 

One class was on how God had protected David when he was in 
danger of death because of king Saul (1Samuel 18-19). The other 
class addressed how God took care of Job during his illness and 
eventually restored him (Job 1-3 and 42.) Let’s pray that the kids will 
remember and apply these truths to their lives.  

  

Special prayer petition 
Since we started ministry with kids at ‘Casitas’, I had the desire to 
minister to the mothers. I noticed that there is a lot of needs 
regarding the upbringing of the children. Please join me in prayer so 
that God will open a door to enable this. 
 

Final word 
Thanks a lot for your interest and participation in God’s work. God 
bless you abundantly (Ephesians 2:10)! 
 
 
Your servant in Christ, 

Sharine Brigitha 


